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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

5 December 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies.  

 

As set forth in its 24 May 2022 letter denying your prior request for relief (Docket No. 10775-

16), a review of your record revealed that that you enlisted in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve and 

served an initial period of active duty starting on 15 August 1983.  On 7 April 1984, you were 

administratively reduced in grade due to missing reserve drills.  On 13 June 1984, your Marine 

Corps unit mailed to you a letter of intent to involuntarily assign you to active duty and a 

proposed agreement to participate in future drills.  On 24 July 1984, you were notified of the 

initiation of administrative separation processing and your rights in connection therewith due to 

unsatisfactory participation in the Marine Corps Reserve.  You replied to the notification and 

acknowledged your rights.  On 23 November 1984, the discharge authority directed that you be 

discharged.  On 5 December 1984, you were discharged.  In 2016, you filed a petition with this 

Board seeking to have your discharge upgraded contending that you missed drills due to an 

illness.  On 6 February 2018, this Board denied your petition. 

 

In 2022, you filed a petition for reconsideration of your denied petition (Docket No. 1396-22).  

You initially requested that your discharge characterization be changed to an honorable or 

general (under honorable conditions) characterization of service.  You later submitted a letter 

changing your requested relief to seeking a medical (disability) discharge.  In support of your 

request, you argued that medical problems and a failure of leadership caused you to be released 






